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Council To Lower Property Tax Rates for Residential Property Owners, Saving $127 Million in Property Taxes 

City Hall, November 29, 2006– Council Speaker Christine C. Quinn and members of the City Council will vote today on a package of resolutions that will in effect lower current property tax rates for residential owners. Also scheduled for a vote are bills that would improve current administrative and technical standards to the City’s Electrical Code and rename over sixty thoroughfares and public places across the City.

Property Tax Savings

As a result of State and City efforts to sustain lower property taxes for City homeowners, the Council will vote on three resolutions to save owners of residential homes, co-ops, condos and rental buildings approximately $127 million in property taxes. With the passage of these resolutions, property tax rates for residential property owners will be lowered from the tax rates adopted in this year’s budget – saving single-family homeowners an average of $87 a year in property taxes. Following the adoption of the 2007 budget, the State legislature, at the request of the City Council, lowered the increase in property tax class shares to two percent from five percent.

“The City Council is committed to protecting the interests of hard working New Yorkers,” said Speaker Quinn. “As residents face rising costs of food, healthcare, and other day-to-day expenses, we are doing what’s possible and fair to give homeowners a break on the rising cost of housing.”

“The property tax resolutions introduced today will be instrumental in offering significant savings for homeowners. With this legislation, homeowners can rest assured that their interests are being protected,” said Finance Committee Chair David Weprin.

Electrical Code Improvements

In the City Council’s ongoing effort to ensure that local government is operating as efficiently and resourcefully as possible, the Council will vote to enhance the City's standing electrical code by making several technical and administrative amendments to ensure that the Electrical Code remains up to date and focuses on the City’s needs. In 2001, the City Council passed legislation requiring the Department of Buildings to review the efficiency of the electrical code every three years.

Administrative improvements to the electrical code include: 

· Requiring all licensee applicants to provide proof of insurance coverage;

· Allowing digital signatures and seal imprints for documents submitted to the Department of Buildings electronically;

· Changing the expiration date of licenses in order to stagger license re-registration time.

“These technical and administrative amendments to the City’s electrical code, which were drafted with the help of representatives from all sectors of the electrical industry, including labor, real estate experts, and the design community, will ensure that the electrical code remains up to date and focused on the needs of New York City,” said Housing and Buildings Committee Chair Erik Martin Dilan.

Street Renamings
The Council will vote to rename 64 thoroughfares and public places throughout the City.
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